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1986 ANNUAL REPGORT

PERSIDERT 'S MESSAGE

Dear Members:

1966 has been a year of stability for WTS-Washington. Our focue was on
sustaining the viability of the Chapter as we faced a declining memberghip and
the need to conserve our financial resources. As we talked with former WIS
members, we found many had retired, changed gjobs or careers, or moved from the
area. New members did not ecompletely fill the void left by our former members.
WTS will need to continue to look at the membership issue in the future. The
Chapter's financial position improved as we stayed within budget.

A wide variety of programs from mase transit to airline seafety brought
outstanding speakers before our members. Attention was aleo focused on local
transportation issues. Over 100 members and friends came to hear Vivian E.
Watts, Seeretary of Transportation and Public Safety for the Commonwealth of
Virginia. The Chapter's most succeseful activity was the Annual Congressional
Reception. WTS member Senator Nancy L. Kassebaum was the honoree for 1986.
Members of Congress gJoined with the Chapter as we ealuted the Senator for her
outstanding achievemente in the field of transportation. The Reception was
also a finaneial succesgs.

The Board would like to recognize and thank the many WIS membere for their
econtinued support not only during the past year, but during the past nine
years. These people are the etrength of WIS and we are very appreciative of
their dedication and involvement. That strength was recognized in January as
three WTS members received the Chapter's highest honors. Joan Bauerlein,
Federal Aviation Adminietration, was presented the Achievement Award for 1985
for her consistently outstanding performance within the U.S. Department of
Transportation and her work with WIS on the local and national level. The Mem—
ber of the Year Award was presented to Cynthia (Cindy) Burbank and Judy Meade
for the many hours they devoted to numerous chapter activities.

Our members also contribute their time and hard work to WIS National.
Jean Kerr, Immediate Past President, and Judy Kaplan Wener, Secretary, serve on
the Natiomal Board of Directors. Natiomal committee chairs inelude Laurel
Kent, Anne Smith, Lisa Harrington, and Judy Meade. WIS-Washington ie proud of
the accomplishments of these members.

On behalf of the 1986 Executive Board, I would like to express our grati-
tude to all the membere and friends who gave of their time and resources to
make this past year a very challenging and fruitful ome for WTS-Washington.

Sincerely,
SHERRY Y. ALSTOF
Pragident
FTS-Washington



TREASURER®E REPORT

Statement of Change in Financisl Posiltion
December 1, 1985 - November 30, 1286
Cash Basis
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REPORT OF THE PROGRAM COMMITTEE—1986

The following is a recap of the activities plammed and orchestrated by

- =~ this year's Program Committee, which, mnot incidently, consisted of Cindy

Burbank, Patricia Caes, Jene Holt, Sally Liff and Susan Perry. The Committee
tried to bring you interesting, informative and entertaining programs. In
chronological order, the following are the Committee's offerings:

February, 1986 — Ralph Stanley, Administrator of the Urban Mass Trans-
portation Administration, was the guest luncheon speaker. Ralph spoke about
the emphasis of this Administration on private involvement in the provision of
transportation services. 50 members and guests attended.

March, 1986 —- Walter G. Wohleking, Principle, Advanced Marine Systems
Associates, was the guest luncheon speaker. Walter described the Congression-
ally-mandated study on High Speed Waterborne Transportation Services, an
awfully pretentious title for a very amusing talk. 34 members and guests
attended.

April, 1886 — Patricia Goldman, Vice Chairman, National Transportation
Safety Board, was the guest luncheon speaker. Pat talked about airlime safety
and the Board's role in preventing accidents and monitoring safety in the
Nation's transportation systems. 77 members and guests attended.

May, 1986 — The Committee arranged as luncheon speakers three local
transportation professionals to describe some innovative activities in the
Washington Metropolitan Area. Unfortunately, not enough people registered in
advance to cover the cost of the luncheon, so it was cancelled. One of the
Committee's basic precepts was that it would not be involved in any activity
that did not at least break even or, hopefully, make money. We hope the mem-—
bership will be cognizant of this and sign up for luncheons sufficiently in
advance so there will be no need to cancel in the future.

June, 1986 — At the Annual Congressional Reception the Honorable Namcy L.
Kassebaum was honored for her dedication to tramsportation in general, safety
in aviation in particular, and for human and women's rights. This Reception
was attended by at least 100 members and guests.

July, 1986 — Peter G. Koltnow, Consultant to the Transportation Research
Board and Counselor to the President of the American Trucking Assoclations,
entertained the members and guests of WIS-Washington at the monthly luncheon
with his lively presentation of Screw the Pedestrian. Peter developed this
presentation for the Washington Road Gang and has been on the "road” ever
since, alerting the public to the dangers of walking on our urban streets and
gidewalks. 40 members and guests attended.

Auguet, 1986 — Being a slow month, the WIS-Washington Program Committee
was particularly pleased when the Highway Users Federation for Safety and
Mobility invited WIS-Washington members to lunch. Mr. Lester P. Lamm, Preeil-
dent, HUFSAM, invited members to a roundtable luncheon and discussion of the
“trust” fund and the myriad activities for which it provides. 35 members and

guests attended.
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PROGRAM COMMITETEE REPORT (cont.)

September, 1986 — One of the highlights of the year for WIS-Washington
memberg is the Meet the Members luncheon. And, this luncheon meeting was no
exception. Jean Kerr, then Director of Accounting at the Maritime Administra-
tion; Susan Perry, Vice President, Congressional Affairs, American Bus Assocla-
tion; and, Susan Sheets, Presideant, Transportation Studies, were the guest
speakers. Our three member "speakers" were sensational and the luncheon was an
unqualified success. 45 members and guests attended.

October, 1986 — The Honorable Vivian E. Watts, Secretary of Treamsporta-
tion and Public Safety for the Commonwealth of Virginia, honored WIS-Washington
at this monthly 1luncheon. The Secretary enthusiastically described, what
seemed to this writer, the dozens of programs for which she is responsible in
the Commonwealth. This luncheon was attended by 100 members and guests.

December, 1986 — And here we are at the Annual, "by-law”, Business Meet-
ing. We thank Deloitte, Haskins & Sells for hosting this meeting.

COMIEG UP

January 27, 1987 —— WIS-WASHINGTON 10TH ANNIVERSARY PARTY. Look for more
on this Party and you'll come.

1986 WTS-WASHINGTON BOARD OF DIRECTOES

PRESTIDENT SECRETAEY
Sherri Alston Judy Meade
VICE PRESIDENT TREASUEER
Peggy Schwartz Janet Rice
Facilities/Resources Hembership Programs
Michelle Lore Marina Brockmann Patricia Cass
Job Bank Newsletter Editor Recognitions
Emily White Mary Van Engelen Janet Oakley
Legislative Past President -
Kathleen Ausley Nancy Potok
Media Relations Professional Development

Carol Perkins Donna Vlasak
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